
Department of Planning and Budget 
2013 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2095 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Ramadan 

 

3.  Committee:  Passed Both Houses 

 

4. Title: Intergovernmental Affairs, Office of; removes references to Office. 

 

5. Summary:  Removes references to the Office of Intergovernmental Affairs and provides for 

the Assistant to the Governor for Intergovernmental Affairs to be responsible for all of the 

duties of the Office. The bill also (i) removes the requirement for the appointment of the 

Assistant to the Governor for Intergovernmental Affairs to be confirmed by the General 

Assembly and clarifies that the position serves at the pleasure of the Governor and (ii) 

removes the responsibility of the Office of Intergovernmental Affairs to serve as the base 

office for state officials traveling to Washington, D.C. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No  

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final  

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The provisions of this bill are largely technical and no fiscal impact is 

expected as a result. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Office of the Governor   

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  N/A 

  
 Date:  2/21/2013 


